
  

  

 

We believe that 2022 will be a 
tremendous year filled with 
the blessings of the Lord! 

   	



  

  

 

On January 20th we celebrate 3 years of the Free 
Methodist Church in São Tomé. We only have reasons 
to praise and thank God for everything He has done, 
because we have seen the hands of the Lord present in 
our ministry. 
We have seen growth not only in quantity but also in quality, little by little we are 
fulfilling our mission which is to make disciples who are agents of transformation in 
São Tome and Principe.  

 

  

 

  



 

 

At the end of the year we were 
distributing backpacks and school 
supplies to children in our 
communities. Thus being able to 
contribute in the education of the 
children. 

 

We praise God for the Free Methodist 
Church in Portugal, which carried out 
the campaign to collect school 
materials and send them to Sao Tome. 

  

 

  

 



 

We have had the opportunity to dedicate some babies, 
following the example of Mary and Joseph who took 
Jesus to be dedicated in the temple.  

 

One of these babies is the son of Raquel 
Camonha and Abtelson Viegas that we tell the 
testimony in the last informative letter. It was a 
great emotion!  

  

 

  
 

 

 

  

We are very happy for this blessing granted by the Lord: we were able to buy a 
motorcycle for our workers Aylton Santos and Fabiela Santos. The motorcycle 
came at a great time, since Fabiela is pregnant and this will make their lives easier. 



 

We thank the people who contributed both in prayer and in monetary offering to 
make this come true, may Sebhor give back to each one!  

 

  

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

In February we had a dinner for couples to celebrate Valentine's Day. It was an 
evangelistic event, as there are many women in the church who are not 
accompanied by their husbands. There were men who went to church for the first 
time and some have already returned. Hallelujah!  

 

  

 

  

 

We carried out another training for the leaders of our churches. We believe that the 
training of our workers is essential, and we have addressed practical topics that 



 

can help them in their personal, spiritual and ministerial growth. We want to 
generate disciples of excellence.  

  

 

   

 

Prayer requests:  
• For our physical, spiritual and emotional health. 
• For new converts who have taken the baptism class. 
• Among the students of the Theological Seminary, there have been some 

dropouts. 
• For the partnership and projects with Terramica. 
• For the Lord's provision of financial resources for the purchase of land for the 

construction of the temple. 
• For the Lord to raise up more partners for our ministry. 

 

 

  

 

   

 

Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father 
and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit; 

Teaching them to observe all things that I have commanded you; and behold, I am with 
you always, even to the end of the age. Amen.  

Matthew 28:19,20 
 

   	

 


